
 

 

 

Make Every Minute                  
Meaningful 

Dear parents and carers,  

Welcome back - or welcome! - to the 2025-26 academic year. We know that 
we are in for an exciting year. The staff are all ready and raring to go, ready 
to make every learning minute count.  

We send out a newsletter each month. Please use these as your first port of 
call for information but don't hesitate to call or email us 
(adminoffice@marlborough.hants.sch.uk) if you need anything.  

We are proud to serve our community and look forward to working with you 
to help your child achieve their best. 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Webb   Mrs Harman-Box   Mrs Houghton 

Our School Team: Please see our school team below to help you find the right person to talk to if 
you would like any support. We are passionate about working closely with you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Being Marlborough Smart is important in helping your child understand their role and 
responsibility at our school. Here is a guide to our uniform. If you need 

support with your child’s uniform, we are here to help.  

 

 

 

Mrs Harman-Box 

Head of School 

Mrs Webb   

Executive Headteacher  

Mrs Houghton 

School Operations Lead and EYFS Lead  

Mrs Litwin 

Executive SENDCO and Assistant 
Headteacher 

Early Years Year 1 Year 2 

Mrs Houghton (EYFS Lead) 
and Mrs Tamang 

Mrs Easthill  

Mrs Young  

Mrs Collins 

Miss Gailey  

Miss Collier (Friday) 

Mrs Williams 

Miss Burrell 

 

Navy blue school jumper or cardi-
gan (can be branded from Edgar 
Jerome in Aldershot). 

White polo shirt 

Black skirt, shorts or trousers 

Leggings are not school uniform 

Indoor PE: white t-shirt (plain) and 
black shorts 

Outdoor PE: as above, with the 
blue usual school jumper. Leggings 
or tracksuit bottoms can be worn. 
Socks and trainers.  



 

Our school expectation is that children read at 
least three times a week. This can be a mixture 
of their reading book, school library book or any 
book they enjoy reading at home. Please ensure 
this is recorded in their reading record. Please 
note that this applies for children in every 
year group.  

Children in Oak Class will soon have library books 
for you to read to them and you can still use 
these questions to support their understanding. 
Come along to our phonics session to find out 
about the first stages of learning to read. They 
will be reading to you before you know it! 

Remember that it is free to sign up to Aldershot 
or Farnborough library where children can 
borrow additional books.  The most important 
thing you can do to support your child’s reading 
is to talk to them about their books. Please see 
the questions to help you.   

Key Dates 

September:  

Thursday 4th: First day of school 

4th-10th: EYFS Home Visits 

Tuesday 9th: National Teddy Bear Day 

Wednesday 10th: Meet the teacher Year 2 

Thursday 11th: Meet the teacher Year 1 

11th—15th: Oak Class staggered entry 

Tuesday 16th: Oak Class all in full time 

Wednesday 24th: Oak Class Parents 
Phonics Workshop 9am (choose 1 to attend) 

Thursday 25th: Individual School Photos 

Thursday 25th: Oak Class Parents Phonics 
Workshop 2.30pm (choose 1 to attend) 

INSET DATES FOR THE YEAR 

Friday 24th October -  INSET day—no pupils in school 

Monday 3rd November: INSET day—no pupils in school 

Monday 5th January: INSET day—no pupils in school 

Friday 27th March: INSET day—no pupils in school 



Attendance at school is vital in ensuring your child does not miss learning, as well as in building 
resilience. We will be working closely with you to ensure your child’s attendance is above 97% 
as a minimum. This gives your child the best opportunity to achieve their full potential.  

We use the following NHS guidance to advise you on when your child can attend school: 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Please reach out to us if you have any concerns as we want to work with 
you. We know that odd days off school can have significant impact on a 
child's outcomes.  

 

Please note that if your child wants to cycle or scoot to school, we encourage 
this. However, they must ensure they are wearing a helmet and cannot cycle or 
scoot on school grounds for everyone’s safety. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

